they have also furnished us with much profitable and pleasant reading material in the "Exchanges." The task, if such it can be called, of examining their magazines has ever been a delightful one. Few merited censure while many were deserving of praise; but if the balance has at times, indicated more of the former, let us ever remember too,

that praise is often the greatest injury.

Since our Easter Publication, we have received only a few numbers. This, of course, is due to the shortness of time since that date. They are well up to the standard. The March issue of the "Memorare" did not reach us till we were going to press, and as it was an excellent number we greatly regretted that we could not comment upon it. We admire not only the story "What followed a Snowball," but also the romantic nature of the author, and her real poetic art as is shown in the poem entitled "Dusk."

We wish to acknowledge the following exchanges:—Argosy, Acadia Athenaeum, King's College Record,

Xaverian, F. H S.

Alumni

It is with deep regret that we have learned of the death of Dr. P. F. Duffy, one of Chatham's leading physicians. Dr. Duffy was a graduate of St. Dunstan's. He studied medicine at McGill University and was graduated with M.D., C. M. He was held in high esteem by all who came in contact with him. To his wife family and parents we extend our heartfelt sympathy. R. I. P.

In our last issue we told of the serious illness of Stephen McQuaid who had been studying at St. Augustines Seminary, Toronto. He died in Calgary where he had gone with his brother in quest of health. To his relatives, we

extend sincere sympathy. R. I. P.

To the partnership of McDonald and McPhee, law firm of Charlottetown, we extend our congratulations. They have started what predicts a coming and enterprising firm as is evidenced by the law work already accomplished